WHAT HAPPENS TO THE POLES AFFECTS US ALL

POLAR WEEK 5-9 OCTOBER 2009
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Dear Colleagues,

As you know, we have been celebrating IPY Polar Days since March 1st, 2007. As the IPY research program moves toward analysis and results and as IPY participants plan for a large international conference in Oslo in June 2010, the IPY International Programme Office plans two Polar Weeks, in October 2009 and March 2010, with the theme: 'What Happens at the Poles Affects Us All'.

October 5th through 9th will be a full length Polar Week where we seek to inform global citizens about the local relevance of urgent physical, ecological and social changes occurring in the polar regions of our planet. Our primary goals are to:

·         expand the IPY global networks of motivated and enthused educators;

·         raise the visibility of polar issues and polar organizations;

·         enhance the development of polar science educational materials; and

·         develop long-term education and outreach partnerships for polar science.

The Polar Week provides an opportunity for YOU to get involved  by highlighting fresh accessible science in:

·         live web or radio events

·         fun classroom activities

·         virtual balloon launches

·         spontaneous global inter-connections - activities that have made IPY Polar Days 

          effective and enjoyable.

We would like to highlight your research, and invite you to become a partner in the Polar Day process.

Many IPY science projects have early results or have continuing field activities.  Many IPY education and outreach projects have tools and partners and networks ready for fresh information. The Polar Weeks represent an opportunity to highlight polar research and to strengthen polar outreach networks. 

There are many ways you can get involved during October Polar Week:

·         participating in live events (in your time zone) that connect students, teachers, and the 

          general public to experts around the world

·         support development of interactive polar science outreach activities;

·         giving an IPY-related public presentation either regionally or nationally

·         directing journalists and teachers to your IPY project page and external website

·         being a contact for media and teachers/educators who want to know more about your 

          areas of expertise

·         issuing a press release about your research

·         contributing blogs to www.ipy.org during this week

Efforts for Polar Week will need to be well coordinated and it is our goal to have all activities well in hand by September 21st, at the latest, so please contact Karen Edwards (karen.edwards@ualberta.ca) directly at your earliest convenience if you are interested in contributing to October Polar Week.

Thank you in advance for your response,

Karen
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Dear IASC and SCAR Members,

With the IPY observational period coming to a close, the momentum to continue the great work started during the IPY continues.  IASC/SCAR together with APECS would like to help sustain this momentum by engaging our researchers to get involved with outreach. 

The Association of Polar Early Career Scientists (APECS) is putting together an International Polar Lecture Series at a number of universities/ institutions in conjunction with the International Polar Week. They would especially like to invite SCAR and IASC members to organize a public lecture on a polar-related issue in the week of 4-9 October. 

Making this happen on your campus or at your institution would not require a lot of effort, but if we all do this together - we will have a huge impact on spreading the activities of the IASC/SCAR as well as the importance of Polar Regions to the World.  Below are the steps needed to make this happen.

1. Reserve an auditorium  equipped with a projector for that day/time during the week of 4-9 October

2. Make a quick flier to advertise the event and post it around campus.

3. Advertise the lecture in the student newspaper and the local city pages

4. On the day of the lecture: welcome the crowd, talk for 3-5 minutes about the SCAR/IASC and begin your lecture

5. Answer any questions the audience may have 

6. Congratulate yourself on a job well done 

If you are interested or already have a lecture in the planning please contact Jenny Baeseman, APECS Director at jbaeseman@gmail.com. APECS will make an inventory of all the lecture topics, speakers, dates, time and locations and will widely communicate this to its members and other interested parties. 

Thank you,

Jenny Baeseman

"Shaping the Future of Polar Research"

- - -

Dr. Jenny Baeseman

Director - Association of Polar Early Career Scientists (APECS) 

University of Tromsø

Central Administration C306

NO- 9037 Tromsø, Norway

Office: +47 776 46990

Mobile: +47 4821 8095

Calling from the US, use 1-715-203-0072 Email: jbaeseman@gmail.com

skype: jbaeseman

http://www.apecs.is/alive

